Tarzana Neighborhood Council

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Minutes of MEETING 11/16/2011
Harvey Goldberg called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

Meeting was attended by Evan Levi, Allan Wertheim, Kenny Schwartz, Max Flehinger and Chairman Harvey Goldberg. Absent were Burt Sokoloff, Chris McManus and Murdoch Pourkhani

Speakers at the meeting were Rania Pollard & Willard Simms from “Theater of Will”

Approval of Minutes from the October 19, 2011, all committee members were in favor, with correction to include names of those not attending..

Financial Statement from October 2011 were reviewed:  Harvey stated the one bill not paid for the website updates in the amount of $150. Also, Harvey said that $23,970 available from the yearly budget to spend this fiscal year.
#5 on the Agenda: Request from Energy & Environment committee for $350 for expenses in connection with possible events. Motion by Alan  – Evan 2nd " Resolved, that the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate $350 for expenses for the Energy & Environment Committee from its Operations Budget for general expenses in connection with its activities. Approved unanimously.
#4 on the Agenda:  Discussion of “Theater of Will” request for $2,500 for five events at Tarzana schools.  Harvey suggested $150 per event.  Further discussion on TNC having exposure with the schools in Tarzana involved in these events.  The Committee discussed having up to 5 events and require matching funding by the schools or other organizations.  
Evan made a motion, 2nd by Max. . Resolved, that the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate up to $1,250 from its Outreach Budget to fund 50% of the costs of up to five presentations, at $250/each, one at each of the five elementary schools in Tarzana, of the Theatre of Will program on water conservation "The Thirsty City." The approval is contingent upon matching funds being obtained by May 1, 2012 and completion of the presentations by May 15, 2012. Payment is to be made upon completion of each presentation. Approved unanimously.

No public comments.

No other comments.

Next meeting on Feb. 22, 2012

Adjourned 6:39 p.m.

Prepared by

Evan Levi, Acting Secretary
